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Northern California Chinese Baptists Association
Celebrates Chinese New Year with Pastors Appreciation Dinner
February 17 2019

The Northern California Chinese Baptist Association (NCCBA) is a growing association of 25 Chinese Baptist Churches
in the San Francisco Bay area. The NCCBA 15™ Annual Pastors Appreciation Dinner was held on February 17, 2019 at
the Stanford Park Hotel in Menlo Park, California. About 70 people attended and included both active and retired
pastors, their wives and their young children. In order to encourage younger pastors to attend, child care was provid-
ed for them.

The evening’s activities included the annual business of the Association. The Association contributed to help fund
some of the pastoral care and support ministries including the outreach to the wives of ministers of the Chinese Bap-
tist Fellowship of the US and Canada in 2018. In 2019, they will provide funds to encourage churches start new
church plants in the San Francisco Bay Area.

Most of the evening was devoted to allowing time for pastors to catch up on each other and to visit with one anoth-
er. They also had a time to pray for each other around the dinner table. What a precious sight it is to see the truth of
Psalms 133 lived out among ministers: How good and pleasant it is when God’s people live together in unity!

The gathering also saw the San Francisco Chinese Baptist Church officially becoming a member of the Association
even though they had participated in the activities of the Association for many years. We heard from the Senior Pas-
tor, Rev. Bernie Chung, shared about his church. We also had Rev. Caleb Qian, the Mandarin Pastor of Life Change
Baptist Church in San Leandro, share about his church. They joined the Association the year before.

Participants were feted to a scrumptious 5 course buffet dinner featuring Seared Pacific Salmon and Roasted Beef
Filet paid for by the Association. The evening ended with a drawing of prizes which included a night’s stay at the Five
Star Stanford Park Hotel. But everyone went away a winner with gifts from the Prince of Peace Enterprise and hearts
“strangely warmed” by God’s Spirit through the good fellowship they shared with one another as fellow yokefellows
in the Lord!

The Officers of the Association for 2018-2019 are:

President: Rev. Andrew Wu (San Bruno Chinese Church)

Vice President: Rev. Tim Chan (Crosspoint Church of Silicon Valley)
Secretary: Rev. Alan Fong (Berkeley Chinese Baptist Church)
Treasurer: Rev. Owen Koon (Sharon Chinese Baptist Church)
Evangelism: Rev. Abraham Chiu (Crosspoint Church of Silicon Valley)
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